
Dear Prayer Partners & Financial Supporters,        March 2025 
 
“He that dwelleth in the secret place of the most High shall abide under the shadow of the 

Almighty.” Psalm 91:1. This month, one of the pastors at my sending church is touching on the 

theme, “Abide”. As we abide in Christ, He will be our comforter, our delight, and the only One who 

can determine our futures and the plans we make for our lives. Let us offer our plans at His feet, 

and He will answer according to His promises. 

 
DEAF MINISTRIES 
Please click the link Gospel Hands | Gospel Now Seen and take a moment to look for “Gospel 

Hands” online. 

I have continued in touch with Dana, the deaf Muslim lady I met 2 years ago. We 

have talked about why we celebrate Christmas. Ramadan started in March; 

therefore, I hope to contact her afterwards. Please pray that the Holy Spirit will 

guide me to show her the need to know the Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

Please continue to pray for hearts to be opened among churches to the 

need to reach the deaf for Christ. 

 

The ASL Sunday School class at First Baptist Church of Land 

O’Lakes, Florida has continued in my absence. The 5 

students have taken turns practicing and teaching each other. 

I meet with them via Zoom once a month. Please pray for the 

Lord to touch their hearts and to have at least one or two 

students committed to interpret for the deaf there. 

 

I attended the 2025 Arch Ministries Pastors Fellowship in January to talk with pastors and 

missionaries about deaf ministries. It was a time of good fellowship, workshops, and food. I had 

the opportunity to talk with one board member with the idea of having interpreters for the deaf and 

https://gospelnowseen.com/gospel-hands-english/


inviting deaf pastors and deaf missionaries. I know this is a long-term goal which will require a lot 

of prayer, planning, and resources. Please pray for the Lord’s will on this matter. 

 

CHURCH MOBILIZATION MINISTRIES 

I would like to continue to bring the IPM Volunteer Interactive 

Partners Program to your attention. This is a vital ministry within 

the church body for members to engage in ministry, serving the 

supporting missionaries. There are believers in local 

fundamental churches across the United States that deeply love 

missions. Would you pray and consider one of the 

opportunities, even on a one-time basis, and see how the Lord would have you minister? You can 

contact Dr. Brent Smith directly at smith@ipmworld.org if you would be interested in the program. 

 

PERSONAL AND MINISTRY NEWS 

This letter will serve as an announcement to you, my prayer 

and financial supporters. Due to health reasons, I have 

decided to move from a full-time position to a part-time 

position effective May, 2025. I will continue to be involved in 

Deaf Ministries, as well as assisting the Church Mobilization 

Department with our national missionaries coming to the United States for deputation. 

I deeply appreciate your prayer and financial support that I have received throughout 19 years 

with International Partnership Ministries. I am grateful and blessed for the many opportunities to 

proclaim the Gospel to the needy, the lonely, and the lost among the hearing and deaf world. I 

also cherish the valuable relationships I've built with individuals and churches alike. 

While this decision is difficult, I believe it is wise and necessary to focus on my health in the 

future. I am committed to continue the Great Commission commanded by our Lord Jesus Christ. 

As always, I am available for any questions you may have. I have been blessed with the 

response of some of you stating that you will continue to co-labor with me. To God be the glory! 

As of March 18, the doctors have stated that, again, I am a cancer survivor! Praise the Lord!!! 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support! 

 

Would you consider partnering with IPM to continue reaching the Deaf for Christ? 

Serving a risen Savior, 

Marta L. Galdamez 

Romans 1:16 

mailto:smith@ipmworld.org

